

# ST. LUKE'S CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

Friday 3rd September 2021

## Week Commencing Monday 6th Sepetember 2021

Monday — New Reception Class Start School Part Time.

Tuesday— Reception Part Time.

Wednesday— Reception Part Time.

Thursday— Reception Children Start Full Time.

Friday — Reception Full Time.





Welcome back to school, we hope that everyone has had a happy and restful summer holiday.

We are all looking forward to meeting our new Reception class on Monday.

## **Music Lessons**

Music lessons will begin again week commencing Monday 13th September.

Payment will be available on Lunch Shop from Monday 6th September.

Please note that music lessons should be paid for in advance.





## **Snack and Milk**

Snack and milk are now available to pay on Lunch Shop. Please ensure that this is paid asap. Thank you.

## Illness

We would like to thank all of our families for their continued support over the last eighteen months during these unprecedented times.

Could we remind parents that if your child is unwell please keep them off school. If your child has diarrhoea or vomiting they should remain off school for 48 hours after the last episode of illness.

If you child shows signs of Covid-19 please could we ask that you keep them off school, and follow the latest government advice as well as take them for a PCR test and inform us of the results.

Please follow the link below to view an important letter and Q&A sheet from Wigan's Director of Public Health and Assistant Director of Education

http://www.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk/serve\_file/2433810

### **Parent Information**

Please follow this link for Covid-19 Guides, Information and Risk Assessments http://www.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk/page/covid--19-school-re-opening/72822





## **Playground Equipment**

In the interest of the safety of your children, please could we remind all parents and carers that children should not play on the outdoor equipment before or after school. The equipment should only be used when supervised by a member of school staff.

Thank you

# Save a Baby or Child's Life

Westleigh Start Well Centre will be offering free two hour workshops on how to save a baby or child's life during September. The workshops will take place in the Leigh, Lowton and Golborne area.

Please call 01942 777705 for more information or to book a place.



#### **School Track Suits**

Navy blue tracksuits with the school badge embroidered on the jacket are now available from our uniform suppliers — Rainbow Uniform (formerly Bang Bang) and Jaymax in Leigh and Impressions in Golborne. If you are replacing your child's tracksuit please would you consider purchasing our official school tracksuit.

## **Bikes and Scooters**

Please could we remind all parents and carers that neither children or adults are allowed to ride on bikes or scooters on the school grounds. This decision has been made for health and safety reasons and we appreciate your co-operation.



Thank you



## **Neighbours**

Could we please ask that parents and carers are mindful and courteous to our neighbours when dropping off and picking up from school.

Thank you